
APPENDIX B 

Correspondence from Sussex Police and agreement by the applicant to attach 

the proposed conditions by Sussex Police. 

West Sussex Licensing Team 

Centenary House 

Durrington Lane 

Worthing 

West Sussex 

BN13 2PQ 

 

Tel: 01273  

 

 

 

24th April 2023 

 

The Licensing Team  

Environmental Health Department 

Arun District Council, Arun Civic Centre 

Maltravers Road 

Littlehampton 

BN17 5LF 

 

 

 

Dear Licensing Team, 

 

RE: APPLICATION FOR A NEW PREMISES LICENCE FOR THE LITTLE TIPPLE, 9 OCEAN PARADE, 

FERRINGHAM LANE, FERRING, WEST SUSSEX, BN12 5QG.   UNDER THE LICENSING ACT 2003.  

YOUR REFERENCE 117997.    

 



I write on behalf of the Chief Officer of Police for Sussex to raise a representation in respect 

of this new variation application on the grounds of the prevention of crime and disorder and 

the protection of children from harm. 

 

This is an application for a café bar with on and off sales of alcohol 10:00 to 22:00 Monday to 

Saturday and 11:00 to 22:00 on a Sunday. 

 

Following consultation with Mrs Anya Clayton the applicant, the following new and revised 

conditions have been agreed to promote the licensing objectives: 

 

The Prevention of Crime & Disorder: 

Digital CCTV and appropriate recording equipment to be installed in accordance with Home 

Office Guidelines relating to UK Police Requirements for Digital CCTV System (PSDB 

Publication Number 09/05), operated and maintained throughout the premises internally and 

externally to cover all public areas including the entrance to the premises and any outside 

smoking area and any outside tables and chairs area. The system shall be on and recording at 

all times the premises licence is in operation. 

The CCTV cameras and recording equipment must be of sufficient quality to work in all lighting 

levels inside and outside the premises at all times.  

CCTV footage will be stored for a minimum of 31 days. 

The management will give full and immediate cooperation and technical assistance to the 

Police in the event that CCTV footage is required for the prevention and detection of 

suspected or alleged crime.  A staff member from the premises who is conversant with the 

operation of the CCTV system shall be on the premises at all times when the premises is open 

to the public. This staff member shall be able to show Police or authorised officer recent data 

or footage with the absolute minimum of delay when requested. 

The CCTV images will record and display dates and times, and these times will be checked 

regularly to ensure their accuracy.  

Subject to GDPR guidance and legislation, the management of the premises will ensure that 

key staff are fully trained in the operation of the CCTV and will be able to download selected 

footage onto a disk (or other electronic portable device acceptable to Sussex Police) for the 

police without difficulty or delay and without charge to Sussex Police.    

Any breakdown or system failure will be notified to the police licensing team immediately 

(and a receipt or acknowledgement from police obtained and retained for production to 

officers of any responsible authority upon request) & remedied as soon as practicable. 



In the event of the CCTV system hard drive being seized as evidence as part of a criminal 

investigation by Sussex Police or for any other reason, the premises will be expected to install 

a replacement hard drive or a temporary replacement drive as soon as practicable. 

Customers will not be permitted to consume drinks whilst smoking or otherwise congregating 

outside the front of the premises beyond the licensed area. 

An incident log will be maintained by the premises showing a detailed note of incidents that 

occur in the premises and any refusals of alcohol.  The incident log will be inspected and 

signed off by the DPS (or a person with delegated authority) at least once a month.  The 

logbook should be kept on the premises and be available for inspection at all times the 

premises are open by officers of any responsible authority. An incident will be defined as 

being one which involves an allegation of a criminal offence.  The logbook will record the 

following: 

(a) all crimes reported to the venue 

(b) all ejections of patrons 

(c) any complaints received 

(d) any incidents of disorder 

(f) any faults in the CCTV system 

(g) any refusal of the sale of alcohol and the name of the member of staff who refused 

the sale. 

There will be no alcohol delivery service. 

For the Protection of Children from Harm:          

The premises will operate a “Challenge 25” policy whereby any person attempting to buy 

alcohol who appears to be under 25 will be asked for photographic ID to prove their age. The 

recommended forms of ID that will be accepted are passports, driving licenses with a 

photograph, photographic military ID or proof of age cards bearing the “PASS” mark 

hologram, official photographic identity cards issued by EU states bearing a hologram or 

ultraviolet feature.  

Suitable and sufficient signage advertising the “Challenge 25” policy will be displayed in 

prominent locations in the premises, including the point of sale and the area where the 

alcohol is displayed. 

The Premises Licence Holder shall ensure that all staff members (including family members 

and friends) engaged or to be engaged, in selling alcohol at the premises shall receive 

induction training. This training will take place prior to the selling of such products: 





 

APPENDIX C 

Environmental Health: Objection. 

 

Environmental Health object to this application on the grounds that it provides 

insufficient detail of how the licensing objective, ‘to prevent public nuisance,’ will be 

met, particularly in consideration of the very low level of background noise in this 

area.   

 

Should the Licensing Committee be minded to approve this application, then we 

would require Conditions to be applied to the Premises Licence, for the provision of:- 

1. An acoustic report and scheme of noise mitigation, which shall be prepared by a 

competent acoustician, to demonstrate to the satisfaction of this Department, the 

way in which existing noise sensitive residential dwellings both above, adjacent and 

behind the proposed commercial unit will be protected to minimise noise 

disturbance. All works which form part of the scheme shall be completed before the 

development opens for business.  

The scheme shall be designed to achieve a minimum airborne sound insulation 

value of 50dB (DnT,w + Ctr) for all ceilings and 48dB (DnT,w + Ctr) for all walls The 

scheme shall also show that it will achieve the standards as set out within Table 4: 

Indoor ambient noise levels for dwellings for both daytime (07:00 to 23:00) and night 

time (23:00 to 07:00) time periods as set out within BS 8233:2014 within the adjacent 

residential units. Following approval and completion of the scheme, a test shall be 

undertaken by a competent acoustician and submitted to and agreed in writing by 

Arun Environmental Health Department, within 6 weeks of the business opening, to 

demonstrate that the attenuation measures proposed in the scheme are effective 

and achieve the specified criteria.  

 

2. A Noise Management Plan, to demonstrate how the effects of noise, including 

people noise, will be mitigated in respect of surrounding sensitive receptors. Such a 

scheme is to be approved in writing by the Environmental Health Department. I 

attach an Aide Memoire for the assistance of the applicant. 

In view of the potential for public nuisance I would strongly recommend that the 

hours of operation of the proposed business are limited to 10:00 each day to include 

so called ‘drinking up time.’ Also, that any external seating should be limited to 4 

tables of four people, only up until 17:30 hours, these to be quickly cleared away 

after this time.  

 





APPENDIX D 

OBJECTIONS TO THE APPLICATION 

 

 

Ref: 117997. The Little Tipple, 9 Ocean Parade, Ferringham Lane, Ferring, 

BN12 5QG 

I am a -year-old retired professional with serious health issues and moved to 

Ferring in   I am registered disabled   I live at 

, and 

this will seriously affect my health and quality of life.     

I object strenuously to this application on the following grounds: 

NOISE NUISANCE 

One of my main considerations when buying the property was that the Tudor Tavern 

was being converted into flats, and therefore would not present any intrusive 

problems.  I acknowledge that the previous existence of a licensed premises sets a 

precedence, but the Tudor had its own carpark, and the outdoor drinking and 

smoking was restricted to the quadrangle in the centre of the building. 

That being said, before I purchased  I was also aware of Pinkerton’s  

 trading hours - 6am until 6pm.  Although I am sometimes disturbed 

when the shop opens and the flower racking is being set up, as an existing ongoing 

business I was willing to accept any disturbance that may occur.  My bedrooms are 

at  of the property,  licensed premises.  

Additionally, I frequently have young grandchildren staying with me, so any noise in 

the evening would be very detrimental to them, in addition to myself. 

Even now, conversations taking place  between two or three people in the 

street are clearly audible, even when the windows are closed.  At night 

conversations of many people would be even louder.  

To my knowledge, several young children live on either side of the proposed 

licensed property, two pre-schoolers at , and one 

.  This would seriously affect their health 

and their ability to concentrate at school which, in turn, will affect their education.  

This is not acceptable. 

PARKING CONGESTION & PUBLIC ORDER 

Parking in this part of South Ferring is already difficult, particularly in the summer 

months.  I often have to park further along Ferringham Lane, which inconveniences 

other residents.  There is an Indian restaurant due to open shortly on the opposite 



parade, which will cause even more parking issues for the residents of Ocean Drive 

and Ferringham Lane.  (The Tudor Tavern at least had its own car park.) 

Viceroy Court, a block of flats opposite, has two lovely lawned areas and I am 

concerned that there will be an overspill onto this area, causing public order issues 

as it is a private space and not a public one. 

This is an area populated by many older people and having tables and people 

outside would also prove hazardous for those residents who use walking sticks, 

rollators or prams and buggies. 

AIR POLLUTION 

Since smoking in public buildings is no longer permitted, smokers will be outside in 

the street, .  I am a lifetime non-smoker and feel it is 

against my human rights to be forced to inhale a large amount of second-hand 

smoke.  As I am , I would be obliged to keep my 

windows closed, which in the summer is untenable and I feel is against my human 

rights.  This point also relates to the flats where the young children live. 

OFF-SALES 

Off-sales are already available from a shop in the opposite parade and off-sales from 

this new premises would, in my opinion, only add to public disorder and parking 

difficulties. 

DRAINS 

There are five manhole covers in my garden and it has been necessary for other 

residents who live in the close proximity to access the garden to clear blockages.  I 

am seriously concerned that any additional strain on the existing drainage system 

will cause even further problems, especially with potential high usage of ‘public’ toilet 

facilities, where people are less careful about disposal of items than they would be in 

their own homes.  

 

 

We would like to object to this Licence application based on the following reasons: 
We are the Landlords of flats  
which overlook the property that the licence has been applied for, and our objection 
is on behalf of our long-term tenants' and any future tenants.  

Our objection meets more than one category. Child Protection and Safety—One of 
our tenants is a family with two children, who access and play out on the front 
pavement during the warm weather and school holidays,  

 and this is a safe place 
where  can be seen at all times by  parent/s, if the license is granted then this 
would take away  safety and would mean that there will be no access for  on 



that part of the pavement/parade, and if there are people in/out of the bar who are 
inebriated and behaving inappropriately so close to  home that will be a Child 
Protection risk. The children also sleep at the front of the property and any noise, 
inappropriate behaviour’s or smoke will greatly affect their sleep, health and 
wellbeing. Our tenants will have to keep their windows closed at all times as people 
accessing the bar will be smoking at the front of the property, especially if they have 
tables there. The smoke will naturally go upwards and into the two properties and 
having to close the windows especially in hot weather is not conducive to a healthy 
home environment. This also relates to the noise that will be created by people 
entering and leaving the bar and more so if they are granted having tables at the 
front as there will be excessive noise from people sat outside talking, laughing and 
being generally rowdy, which again will mean the tenants in both flats will have to 
keep all of their front windows closed from 10am until 10.30pm. There will always be 
some people who will drink to excess which will result in rowdiness, swearing, talking 
loudly on mobile phones, car doors slamming and anti-social behaviours', that will 
keep the tenants awake, especially being disruptive to the children as they are all so 
close to the proposed bar. This is a highly residential part of Ferring and is not the 
place to have a bar as it will cause such distress to those residents especially to our 
tenants now and any future tenants. If the application is approved and the applicants 
are granted use of the pavement outside of the proposed bar to have any tables 
(currently the plan is for four tables) this will block the pavements for not only our 
tenants and the accessibility they have to get into their flats, but for anyone who uses 
the local shops on this Parade. This will create a blockage to the flow of the 
pavement for pedestrians. It will be a major problem for people of poor sight, are 
blind, are disabled or are older aged or need to use a mobility scooter as they will 
have to negotiate into the road to get from one end of the parade to the other, as 
there will be tables blocking the pavement and there will be cars parked in front of 
the proposed bar, meaning this will be very dangerous for anyone using these local 
shops and businesses. If customers stop coming to this parade because of this 
inconvenience it will affect the local businesses and their main livelihoods, some who 
have been here for many years .e.g. if the Newsagent goes out of business, who 
rents the property above his shop,  will not be able to pay his rent, which means 

 will not have a home for  family and if  has to move out,  as the landlord 
will find it difficult to find a new tenant where there is a bar diagonally below, or vice 
versa if  tenant finds the bar so disruptive to  family’s life and decides to leave 
the flat, then  business will close meaning there will be no Newsagent on this 
parade. There is already limited parking for  tenants and if the license is granted 
to the proposed bar, (they will have 2 allocated parking places) then where are the 
tenants going to park as the parade spaces will be taken up by frequenters to the 
bar, and where are the people using the shops on the parade on a daily basis going 
to park if they are full of people visiting the bar ? This would result in shoppers or bar 
users parking in other places near to the parade which would block the road, thus 
meaning that Ambulances, fire engines, other emergency vehicles, delivery vehicles 
and buses on their daily timetable would not be able to get past. There would also be 
a major problem if people using the bar decided to leave their car parked here 
overnight for parking for our tenants and workers of the local businesses. As there is 
no lighting in the evenings another issue would be people coming to or leaving the 
bar in the dark that there would be excessive noise, especially at 10.30pm people 
would be slamming car doors, talking loudly on mobile phones, shouting, cars could 
get damaged, people with torches and the light going through tenants windows , anti-







 

I wish to register my opposition to the above proposal to grant a license for the 

supply and off sales of Alcohol at 9, Ocean Parade, Ferring for the following reasons. 

1) This would incur noise and potential anti-social behaviour in a predominantly 
residential area, due to the proposed additional opening hours and selling of 
Alcohol. 

2) There would be additional parking of vehicles in an area that already has 
limited parking space. 

3) The local residents, who own to the centre of the road e.g.: Ocean Drive, 
would have the possibility of customers parking on their private drives or 
causing restricted access to their properties. 

4) There is a potential increase of hazard for pedestrians if tables and chairs are 
to be placed outside the premises, causing people to walk in the road. 

5) Additional pollution from vehicles but also smokers outside the premises.  
 

Please give very careful consideration to my reasons for this application to be 

rejected. 

 

 

I have recently learnt that a proposed Licensed premises may be opening at 9 
Ocean Parade in S Ferring.  
I live at  and am very much against this proposal. It would 
certainly alter the character of our area for the worst and would no doubt mean more 
noise till 10pm every night of the week. Also, car parking is an issue as there would 
be reduced parking for residents. There would be more litter and air pollution from 
those smoking outside.  
It is not the right place for an establishment like this and I want to voice my objection. 
I do hope this proposal will be turned down. 
 
 

 
 
Please accept this email as formal objection to licensing application ref 117997 

Ocean Parade Ferring. 

As a resident of  and from experience of licenced premises but a few 

doors down, I believe the application if allowed, will cause a 

disproportionate adverse effect in terms of: 

1/ Potential late-night noise and disturbance. 

2/ Road congestion. 

Please would you be kind enough to acknowledge receipt of this email. 

 
 





The proposal to place tables on a footpath, that whilst owned by the landlord, 
has been a legal right of way for many years and is used by many elderly 
residents with various mobility aids. Clearly this will remove the unfettered 
free access to other properties and beyond. There is little doubt that the use 
of this outside space for the consumption of alcohol will inevitably result in 
broken glass on the footpath that can result in injury to the dogs that are 
regularly walked along the footpath. For pedestrians who find their path is 
impeded by tables and the gathering of drinkers around them, will be forced to 
walk around the parking area onto the highway.  
 
The presence of tables outside licensed premises provides the facility for 
smokers/vapor's to create an unhealthy environment, smoke permeating the 
surrounding residential properties and the same applies to the noise/nuisance 
to other adjacent properties. The current quiet ambience of the area will 
change and not to the benefit of the many elderly residence and others. The 
proposal for sound proofing, will have little effect if windows and doors are left 
open and clearly have zero effect on the noise nuisance/ pollution outside 
caused by those outside and those entering / leaving the premises.  
 
Finally, the application refers to the pub. I would point out that any reference 
to it is irrelevant as it was built a very long time ago, had its own private areas 
and current residence bought or rented properties knowing it was there. In 
addition, the reference to the Indian restaurant, that has been temporarily 
closed, is considerably further than 30 yards away and there is already an off 
license for the benefit of those who need to purchase their drinks. 
 

- 
 

Please note my objection to the proposed change of use for the existing Village 

Interiors situated at No.9, Ocean Parade, Ferring. 

In my opinion the site is unsuitable for the proposed change of use owing to the   

following: 

Insufficient parking  

Subsequent noise pollution. 

Possibility of Anti-Social Behaviour. 

Elderly residents living in the immediate vicinity of said premises. 

- 

To whom it may concern 

I believe The Little Tipple at 9 Ocean Parade, Ferring is applying for a licence to sell 
alcohol inside and outside the property. I am sure we are all pleased that we finally 
have somewhere in the village to enjoy a drink, but I really don’t think it’s a good idea 
for it to be outside on the pathway. In fact, if I hadn’t seen a post on the Ferring 
Facebook page I wouldn’t be aware of a licensed venue opening even though I 
regularly pass that parade of shops. 



Firstly, there are families living above the business and directly opposite a block of 
flats that houses mostly older people. Secondly there is not the room on the pathway 
for people or furniture and the parking spaces are used 24/7. I have noticed in north 
Ferring the Andalusia and Rassay Farm shop/micro brewery spills out onto the 
pavement which makes it very difficult for people especially wheelchair users and 
push chairs to navigate. 

 

- 

 

 

      - 

Dear Sirs, 

I wish to object to the above licensing application for the following reasons.  

A premises with capacity for 50 people would mean a significant increase in cars parking in 

the area. There is little public transport serving the area, and none in the evening, meaning the 

only way for non-residents to get there is by car or taxi. Parking availability for local 

residents will be adversely affected, especially for those living above the shops and the newly 

converted apartments on the ground level who will be competing with patrons for parking 

spaces. There is not sufficient local parking to accommodate the expected 50 patrons. 

Noise pollution will dramatically increase as people speak loudly and often shout when 

drinking. This is a very quiet area and the noise associated with patrons drinking outside 

would really carry across the area.  

Air pollution will increase due to people smoking and vaping outside, meaning local 

residents, and especially those in the flats above, would not be able to leave windows open 

without filling their home with fumes. 



Reducing the available footpath in favour of seating will endanger pedestrians, there is no 

other footpath available. Walkers including the elderly and young children may be forced to 

walk in the road when visiting the shops. 

As well as patrons, there will be people buying off-sales to take to the new Indian restaurant 

and a number of people and cars arriving to buy alcohol to take home. The shop situated near 

to the new Indian Restaurant already sells alcohol, there is no need for additional off-sales. 

South Ferring is a small quite area with no streetlighting. If the licence is granted for outside 

seating the area will need additional lighting and will increase light pollution. 

There is also real potential for anti-social behaviour and litter associated with late night 

drinking. 

Kindly take my comments into consideration when making your decision. 

      - 

I would like to raise my concern about the proposed license premise at 9 Ocean 

Parade. Having lived in Ferringham Lane when the Tudor pub was still in existence, I 

can inform you of the noticeable difference in outer living environment. No loud 

music or people parking up the road. No bottles or glasses left in the road has made 

for a much more enjoyable lifestyle. With a new license premises, I am concerned 

that there is already insufficient parking with a new Indian restaurant opposite and 

residents of Viceroy Court all parking outside the parade they will inevitably park 

further up the street (which at time already causes issues with inconsiderate parking 

for the buses having difficulty passing) with inconsiderate parking can make it difficult 

to manoeuvre vehicles around. I do not think it is appropriate to have a license at 

that address. I look forward to hearing from you regarding this matter.   

      - 

I would like to register my objection to the licence for 9 Ocean Parade under 

licensing objective 3. The prevention of Public Nuisance. This business in not 

suitable for the quiet residential area. The proposed outside seating will generate 

noise disturbing local residents. The tables will also prevent residents from parking 

and prevent access to the flats and shops. Since there is insufficient/no parking 

outside the business in the evening when residents are home clients will likely park 

locally in the narrow private roads causing a nuisance for residents. 

      - 

I wish to object to the above licensing application. My reasons are as follows: 

A capacity for 50 people would mean a significant increase in cars parking as there 
is very little public transport in the area, and none at night, so the only way to get 
there is by car. There will be a reduced amount of parking for local residents as 
parking bays will be used by patrons.  



People tend to speak loudly when drinking, so it would be noisy when people are 
sitting outside drinking. My flat is directly opposite the proposed bar so the increase 
in noise would be noticeable. When the Tudor was open, we could hear people 
leaving at night, which is further away than 9 Ocean Parade, so we will hear people 
sitting outside the new bar. 

Closing of the footpath for seating will make walking dangerous, especially for the 
elderly or infirm. 

As well as people buying off-sales to take to the new Indian restaurant, there will 
also be a continuous stream of people and cars arriving to buy alcohol to take home. 
This will increase the amount of traffic/footfall.  

South Ferring is a small quite area with no streetlighting. If the licensing is granted it 
will significantly increase the amount of noise, as customers tend to speak louder 
when they've had a drink. There is potential for anti-social behaviour and litter. Air 
pollution for the flats above from smoking. Light pollution, as the outside space will 
need lighting.  

I would be grateful if you could take my comments into consideration when making 
your decision. 

      - 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



APPENDIX E 

SUPPORT FOR THE APPLICATION 

 

1. Having lived in the village all my life. And having seen how good south Ferring 
use to be. I feel that this will bring in new energy to the area. And give people 
who live in south Ferring a hub to be able to meet old and new friends. And build 
a stronger connection and community within the village. This can only bring 
positivity too everyone who lives in Ferring. 

 

2. Dear Sir/Madam  
I am a resident in South Ferring and only noticed the licence application 

today, the closing day for representations, when visiting the newsagents next door. 

I am writing to offer my considered and unambiguous support in favour of the 

application on the following grounds: 

1    increase of amenity for local residents, especially since the closure of the Tudor 

Rose 

2    the active use of retail premises rather than yet another empty unit 

3    the contribution to commercial and social life in the village 

4    the exemplary manner in which the proposed licensee's premises in North 

Ferring have been managed. 

I have no doubt the premises would be run well and successfully. The application 

has my wholehearted support. 

Faithfully yours 

 

3. I fully support the new venture ‘Little Tipple’. This new venture will be a very 
positive contribution to this unique little area of Ferring. The opening of a new 
Indian restaurant and the addition of this new venture by the fabulous owners of 
the much-loved Rassasy will only enhance this neighbourhood. It will add more 
healthy independent business and bring further employment to the area. Rassasy 
and The Snug are tasteful and with a further addition by this family run business I 
am sure will be welcomed. 

I feel the proposal would be beneficial in the village. 

Having lived in the village all my life. And having seen how good south ferring use to 

be. I feel that this will bring in new energy to the area. And give people who live in 

south Ferring a hub to be able to meet old and new friends. And build a stronger 

connection and community within the village. This can only bring positivity too 

everyone who lives in Ferring. 

I am a Ferring resident & am fully in support of this application. The area is sorely in 

need of a licensed premises since the loss of The Tudor Close before lockdown & 



the surrounding area would only be enhanced by somewhere to gather socially. 

Also, the area has already lost many businesses in this area & is badly in need of 

some rejuvenation! 

To provide a place for the residents of South Ferring to meet and socialise would be 

most welcome. 

This village used to have a lovely row of shops, cafe, pub but it is slowly 

disappearing. Neighbouring East Preston has a similar row of shops, and they have 

a licensed bar so no reason why South Ferring cannot have the same facilities. 

I feel the proposal would be beneficial in the village. 

 

4. Dear Sirs 

Support of application: 

With regard to the above application, I would wholly support this. As a resident of 

South Ferring, it would be great to have a bar in this part of Ferring. Although there 

are plenty of options in the village, there is a dearth of places to eat and drink in the 

evening in the residential part of South Ferring. I know we have the Bluebird, but that 

closes at 5pm.   

I have friends who live closer to the beach that I do (so further to walk to the village 

for them) and they have expressed that they would welcome a bar in South Ferring. 

I do hope positive consideration will be given to the application. 

 

5. Somewhere within walking distance for the residents of South Ferring to socialise 
will be a great benefit to the local community. 

 

6. Ref: The Little Tipple, 9 Ocean Parade, Ferring, Worthing, BN12 5QG 
 
Sir/Madam, 
As a resident of South Ferring I would like to add my support for the application for 
the licence to supply alcohol to the above premises. The previous public house, 'The 
Tudor’ has closed and is being converted to living accommodation leaving the local 
residents with nowhere to buy an alcoholic drink, should they choose. 
Regards, 
I am writing to support the above application in South Ferring. 
I think it will be a brilliant addition to the area. 
 
Sincerely 



7. It is a public nuisance that all the commercial properties in the south of Ferring 
are being changed into residential use meaning elderly residents who cannot 
drive are cut off from the amenities in north Ferring. It would also increase public 
safety to bring more community spaces to this area again. 

We support this application for a much-needed social space in south Ferring. Being 

only a few doors away from a pub that stood for decades and being much smaller it 

could not cause a public nuisance. 

 

8. To whom it may concern 
I would like to offer my full support in relation to the licensing application for the 
above. South Ferring lost its local pub some years ago and I think this new venue 
would be a most welcome addition for the residents. 
Many thanks 
 

9. Fully support this. South Ferring needs something like this after the pub closed. 
Will be great for the community. 

 

10. South Ferring is in dire need of a hub for the community to meet. This micropub 
will do just that and fill in the void left by the Tudor Close closing. 

 
11. Fully support this new licence. With no public house in the south of the village 

and the opening of a new restaurant, the Little Tipple is a welcome addition to 
Ferring. 

 
12. Excellent addition to South Ferring and the wider village community which can 

only be a positive thing for the area. 
 

13. Will be a great addition to the village. Since Tthe Tudor closed there hasn't been 
anywhere to go for drink in that part of Ferring 

 
14. Just what South Ferring needs, will be a great place to meet up with friends and 

family. 
 

15. After the recent closure of our local public house the Tudor I thoroughly support 
the proposed premises in South Ferring. 

 
16. As a holiday homeowner in South Ferring I fully support this application. We have 

a need for an evening social space within walking distance. I regularly use the 
applicants other site in North Ferring, which is a valued and enjoyable venue - 
well run and of great value to the community. I know of there being no problems 
at the North Ferring site and am always welcomed there and feel safe as a solo 
woman. With a new restaurant due to open in this vicinity it looks like we may 
have a much-needed hub for walkable South Ferring evening venues. I have no 
connection to the applicant but wish them every success and am very hopeful of 
a positive result for this application. 

 



17. This will be a great asset to the area. Having the Tudor pub close left a huge gap 
for a venue for locals to go, and this will fit in perfectly especially as a new 
restaurant is opening soon across the road. Living in the village it will not require 
us to use any transport. I truly believe we should support new independent 
enterprises. 

 
18. We (Mr and Mrs) fully support the application from the owners of The Snug in 

North Ferring to open what can only be another successful community bar for all 
residents to enjoy. They are very diligent and respectful of the neighbourhood; 
fully understand the by-laws and we believe that this will be another benefit and a 
great addition to the residents of Ferring. 

 
19. I am fully in support of this application being both a welcome addition to South 

Ferring & also know that the licensee to be of exemplary character. 
 

20. It will be great to have this bar in south Ferring now the pub has closed. 
 

21. This would be a well needed addition to South Ferring to help stop the progress 
of shops/retail venues being turned into flats and thereby squeezing the life out of 
South Ferring and a key element to the success would be having an alcohol 
license. There is no concern from my perspective as a local resident around 
Noise or Public Nuisance as the applicants have demonstrated a very managed 
premises with an alcohol license in Central Ferring with no issues and I believe 
they will do all that is necessary both from a building construction and people 
customer management perspective to ensure have a premises with an alcohol 
license will not cause any unacceptable issues. 

 
22. We are (Mr and Mrs) writing to support the application for a license for The Little 

Tipple in South Ferring.... 
 

23. All, I fully support the above application, South Ferring desperately needs a social 
environment where locals can meet and have a drink, we so very much miss the 
Tudor. 

 
24. Since the closure of the Tudor Close public house there has been nowhere to 

gather socially with friends in South Ferring. This application will provide a new 
venue that will enhance the social facilities in the area. The proposal is a 
welcome development and I fully support it. 

 
25. We shall always be grateful to the team at Rasasi's who kept us safe and 

nourished during lockdown. 
 

26. Rasasi's has done a fine civic job for the North Ferring community, and I am 
delighted that South Ferring might now benefit from similar social cohesion, led 
by this resourceful, delightful family. 

 
27. I do hope that the Premise's Licence will be favourably looked upon, and granted. 

 
28. I am in full support of the above application. 

 



29.  Rassasy’ s has brought North Ferring to life - and has worked hard to offer all 
things to all people for the good of the community. It would be wonderful if they 
could echo this in South Ferring, where for some the walk to North Ferring is a step too 
far; these folk above all, would benefit from being drawn into the warmth and friendship 
of Rassasy’ s owners and their family, and the wider community.  

 
30. I do hope that the Premise's Licence will be allowed.  

 
31. I write in support of this application.   I consider it will enhance the area and is 

very much needed since the closure of The Tudor Close pub.   I would like to 
think that if the application is granted the pub will be used by local people 
therefore an increase in parking, loud noise, or anti-social behaviour are unlikely 
to cause issues.   I urge you to grant the application to provide a much-needed 
meeting "Hub" for the South part of Ferring.  

 
32. I wish to support this application, as it would be a great community benefit to the 

local residents of South Ferring since the closure of the Tudor Close. This 
proposed site has had a licensed premises in close proximity for many years 
which was enjoyed as a social meeting venue including people who live on their 
own and need social interaction within walking distance. 

 

 

 

 
 

 




